



November 7, 2017

Via Electronic and First Class Mail
Dana Drake, P.E.
Environmental Program Manager
Waterway and Wetlands Program
Pennsylvania Department of
Environmental Protection
Southwest Regional Office
400 Waterfront Drive
Pittsburgh, PA 15222-4745

Re: Reevaluation Report

Wetland C-17 Crossing (S2-0075)

Permit No. E11-352

Cambria Township, Cambria County

Dear Ms. Drake:

In compliance with the Corrected Stipulated Order dated August 10, 2017, a Reevaluation Report on the above-referenced horizontal directional drill ("HDD") was submitted to the Department on September 19, 2017. The Department requested more information on the Reevaluation Report by letter dated October 10, 2017, and a response to the Department's request was sent by letter dated October 16, 2017. The Department has now sent a second information request by letter dated November 6, 2017. Please accept this letter as a response.

As set forth in the Corrected Stipulated Order, 10 day notice letters were sent to the owners of property located within 450 feet of this HDD on September 30, 2017. There are only four properties located within 450 feet of this HDD, and copies of the letters to the four property owners were previously sent to the Department. As of this date, which is over one month after sending these notice letters, Sunoco Pipeline, L.P. ("SPLP") has not received a response from any of these property owners.

In reviewing maps of the area within 450 feet of this HDD, the location is remote and consists largely of forests and a pond. There is only one structure found within this 450 foot area, which is an approximately 20 foot by 20 foot shed. The property on which this shed is located is owned by a trust having a mailing address in Portage, Pennsylvania, indicating that the structure is not used as a permanent residence. Further, there is no indication from the public records that this shed has a private water well. Therefore, with respect to this particular HDD,

Dana Drake, P.E. November 7, 2017 Page 2

there may be no actual risk to private water supplies because of its remote location and apparent lack of permanently inhabited structures located nearby.

Despite the above information indicating no potential risk to private water wells, SPLP has implemented a number of safeguards if private property owners should experience any adverse effects to their drinking water wells from the construction of the pipeline. These safeguards are set forth in the HDD Inadvertent Return Assessment, Preparedness, Prevention and Contingency Plan (August 8, 2017) approved by the Department and described in my letter to you on this HDD dated October 16, 2017.

Further, as is set forth in the previously submitted Reevaluation Report, SPLP will be adopting measures to prevent and/or minimize the occurrence of inadvertent returns.

We therefore request that the Department approve the Reevaluation Report for the Wetland C-17 Crossing (S2-0075) as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Matthew Gordon Energy Transfer